Statement of Coalition Regarding 17 May Events
The Coalition for an Independent and Transparent Judiciary, which united more than 30 non-governmental, media and business organizations, reacts to the 17 May violent incident and events that unfolded thereafter.

The Coalition keeps a close watch on the response of the state to the violent facts that took place on 17 May and the efficiency of the policy undertaken by the state. Even though we welcome the statements made by Georgia’s Prime Minister as well as Minister of Internal Affairs regarding the importance of equality of all citizens to the law and the need to conduct an effective investigation, we believe that steps taken by the state have so far fallen short of those declared aims.
We call on the law enforcement bodies to ensure a timely and comprehensive investigation and to punish all those persons who transgressed the limit established by the law and infringed on the freedom of expression, physical and moral inviolability and safety of other people, according to the law. When assessing the committed crime, attention must be paid to the circumstance that the crime was mainly committed on the ground of intolerance of sexual orientation which, following the amendments introduced to the Criminal Code of Georgia, constitutes an aggravating circumstance and is an effective mechanism in the fight against hate crime. It is necessary to hold every person responsible for that violent incident to account in order to strengthen the principle of the rule of law and insure against similar violence and breach of democratic values in future. We would also like to note here that accused persons must have a possibility to exercise their right to defense and to fair trial.
The Coalition supports Georgia’s further democratic development which first and foremost means the functioning of such a society which is based on the protection of human rights and tolerance. We believe that ensuring the freedom of speech, expression, belief and religion of any citizen, respecting the rule of law, protecting law and social order are of vital importance to achieve this goal.
We express our support to the state’s efficiently ensuring the implementation of non-discriminatory policy in the sphere of human rights and at the same time, observing the rule of law, public order and peace in the country.

Georgian Lawyers for Independent Profession disapproves of certain opinions and formulations in the statement as well as of the timing of the release of statement. 
